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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

MONDAY 8th May  2006

HEADED ITEM NO. 3(b)

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE HOUSING AND SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 2nd FEBRUARY, 2006
PRESENT:

MEMBERS:



OFFICIALS:
Cllr. M. Corr (Chair)


P. Poole

Director of Housing

Cllr. C. King



J. Quinlivan

Senior Executive Officer

Cllr. M. Ardagh


M. Fagan
 
Senior Executive Officer

Cllr. R. Dowds


P. Murphy, 

Senior Executive Officer

Cllr. J. Hannon


M. O’Shaughnessy
Senior Executive Officer
Cllr. E. Maloney


B. Hynes

Administrative Officer
Cllr. T. Ridge



J. Kelly

A/Senior Staff Officer
Cllr. T .Gilligan

Cllr. T. McDermott

Cllr. J. Daly

Mr. Roderick Smith   
-   Community Forum

APOLOGIES:
Ms. M. Deaton – Trade Union 

1. Minutes
The minutes of the Housing and Social Development Strategic Policy Committee Meeting held on 10th November 2005, were proposed by Councillor J. Hannon and seconded by Roderick Smyth.
2. Matters Arising
Cllr. M. Corr informed the meeting that the Scheme of Letting Priorities which were adopted at the January 2006 Council Meeting, were awaiting approval from the Minister of the Department of Environment, Heritage and Local Government. 

3. Addition to Affordable Housing Scheme
M. O’Shaughnessy, Senior Executive Officer gave a comprehensive synopsis of the Affordable Housing Initiative Scheme.  Ms. O’Shaughnessy updated the Members with information regarding another option of eligibility for this scheme, which includes a ceiling of €56,000 p.a. (single earner) and €140,000 (dual income).  Finance will be provided by the Financial Institutions which have been agreed with the Department.  The number of housing schemes completed and schemes near completion were dealt with.
Following discussion to which Councillors T. Ridge, R. Dowds, T. McDermott  and J. Hannon contributed Ms. M. O’Shaughnessy, Senior Executive Officer and Ms. P. Poole, Director of Housing responded to queries raised.

4. Report on the Review of the Application Form for D.P.G. and  E.R.G.

Mr. J. Quinlivan, Senior Executive Officer summarised the report.

Following discussion to which Councillors T. Ridge, R. Dowd, J. Hannon, C. King and C. Corr, E. Maloney and Community Forum representative R. Smyth contributed, Mr. J. Quinlivan, SEO responded to queries raised.  

It was proposed by Councillor R. Dowds, seconded by Councillors J. Hannon, T. Ridge, C. King, T. Gilligan, M. Ardagh and Community Forum representative R. Smyth:
“That the Housing and Social Development Strategic Policy Committee recommends that South Dublin County Council write to the Department of the Environment to very significantly increase the maximum persons grant (currently €20,320), inline with current construction costs”.

The recommendation was passed.

5. Report on Anti-Social Behaviour Action Plan
Mr. J. Quinlivan, Senior Executive Officer summarised the report and informed the Members that housing officers were compiling a list of locations of areas to be secured with the emphasis on reducing anti-social behaviour.  John invited the Members to submit any further areas they may have for inclusion on the final list.  All submissions to be forwarded by Friday, 10th February, 2006.  
Following discussion to which Councillors M. Corr, T. Ridge, R. Dowds, M. Ardagh, C. King, E. Maloney and Community Forum representative R. Smyth contributed, Mr. J. Quinlivan, Senior Executive Officer, responded to queries raised and highlighted that the Budget for 2006 was being revised with a view to increasing available finances, for this Action Plan.  
6. Report on Homelessness in South Dublin
Mr. P. Murphy, Senior Executive Officer summarised the report.

Following discussion to which Councillors M. Corr, E. Maloney, C. King, T. Ridge, M. Ardagh, J. Hannon and Community Forum representative R. Smyth contributed, Mr. P. Murphy, Senior Executive Officer responded to queries raised.  P. Murphy, informed the Members that the report will be forwarded to the February, 2006 County Council Meeting for approval.
The Members highly commended the above report.

7. Report on Rental Accommodation Scheme

Following discussion to which Councillors R. Dowd, T. Gilligan and C. King contributed Mr. M. Fagan, Senior Executive Officer responded to queries raised.

Councillor M. Corr informed the meeting that it was suggested to hold an informal meeting with the Private Rented Tenancies Board to discuss issues of interest regarding this Scheme.  A reply awaits.
The meeting concluded at 19.05 p.m.

